
Sayyid Al-Hakeem Meets Sulaymaniyah PUK Leader, Stresses Kurdistan’s
Stability, National Unity

During a visit to Sulaymaniyah, Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of the National State Powers

Alliance, met with Patriotic Union of Kurdistan (PUK) President Bafel Talabani and members of

the party’s political bureau. His Eminence congratulated the Kurdistan leadership on the

successful regional elections, extending his congratulations to all competing parties for their

achievements.  H.E.  emphasized  the  importance  of  translating  this  success  into  tangible

development that benefits everyone in the region.

H.E. highlighted the urgent need to finalize the formation of the new government in Kurdistan,

underscoring how this step would strengthen political stability and support ongoing development

efforts in the region.

Shifting focus to broader concerns, H.E. stressed the significance of maintaining the stability

achieved across Iraq, urging vigilance in light of current regional developments, particularly

in Syria. H.E. called for sustained security and military preparedness to address potential

challenges while reinforcing the need to uphold national unity and Iraqi cohesion.

Furthermore, H.E. emphasized the importance of ensuring that political and media discourse

promotes internal stability and prevents any attempts to undermine national solidarity.


